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New Jersey Early Care and Education Alliance
PO Box 1322, Williamstown, NJ 08094 
May 29, 2020
Governor Phil Murphy

Office of the Governor

PO Box 001

Trenton, New Jersey 08625 

Dear Honorable Governor Murphy,

On behalf of the New Jersey Early Care and Education Alliance (NJ ECE Alliance), we are very disappointed that you and your administration decided to open New Jersey’s beaches and other recreational areas.  The NJ ECE Alliance implore you to please not move forward with opening any new places of non-essential businesses, especially child care programs not serving essential workers. 

As some New Jersey residents have shown, they refuse to adhere to current guideline that are in place to keep all of us safe and healthy. Each day the confirmed cases of COVID-19 and deaths continue to rise. Last noted New Jersey is at 157,185 confirmed cases and 11, 401 deaths.  NJ ECE Alliance understands the economy is hurting, but lives matter. We support all positive, well thought-out, clear and concise reopening plans; however, listed below are our concerns:
1. Based on what we have learned from other countries, when will the United States and state leaders begin to sanitize common areas within our communities for re-opening states? 

2. What data have New Jersey used to determine it is time to re-open non-essential entities, especially child care? Last reported there are 600 essential child care programs opened. Is there a report of how many children and families using those programs have been tested? And, how many have tested positive?

3. How will New Jersey address the fears, anxiety and concerns families have in returning to a re-opened status? At this time, everyone is not fine with it. There are still too many unknowns.

4. It’s been reported the current essential centers are operating with low enrollment. How will child care programs survive with low enrollment? Will there be continued financial assistance?
5. It is our understanding that there are already limited health and safety supplies. Where and how soon will needed supplies be available for all entities and their staff as the state reopens?

Pg. 2 NJ ECE Alliance continued:
The lives of New Jersey’s citizens must be our top priority with COVID-19. Up until now the NJ ECE Alliance believes you and your administration have done a fabulous job keeping us safe.  Please take more time to review and assess all the recommendations, including the ones listed here before re-opening:

Recommendations:
1. NJ ECE Alliance recommends there be sufficient time (at least 45 days), preparation and financial support available to re-open entities. 

2. We recommend there be clear, concise, well communicated and coordinated guidelines that recognize the new-normal for New Jerseyans before our state re-opens.
3. We recommend there be assistance with the health and safety needs of our children, families and communities as we re-open. This includes access to proper equipment, materials, sanitation, health providers including mental health providers, additional monitoring and training for new and seasoned staff on new guidelines as New Jersey re-opens.

We are hopeful that all things will be considered before New Jersey re-opens more non-essential entities. Our lives does matter and we believe in the work you and your administration have done to keep us safe. The NJ ECE Alliance is willing to work with you in any capacity during this crisis.  Thank you for your time and we look forward to being a part of the changes as they are implemented for New Jersey families.  

Sincerely,

Elmoria Thomas
Elmoria Thomas 
Chairperson

Cc: Commissioner, Department of Children and Families

       Commissioner, Department of Human Services

       Commissioner, Department of Education
